Sept, 2023 Wamic Rural Fire Protection District
Board Meeting
The meeting was called to order by Larry Warren at 10:05am.
Board Members present were:  Larry Warren, John Ickes, John Creel, Neil Senger and Cindy Koch.  Members of the Audience were John Goleman, Tina Goleman, Dave Deurwaader, Chief Larry Magill and Jamie Magill.
Guest: Grayson Boyte of Grayson Construction is our roofing Contractor for the Community Center.  Upon beginning the roof tear off, it was discovered that in some places there were 3 layers of roofing and others as much as 4 layers of roofing.  Part of the roofing was just glued in place (probably since the 1960’s).  They have bat bombed where necessary.  The chimney has been removed. Tum a Lum has given us a big discount on the roofing materials.  The Dalles Disposal has donated a 20 yard dumpster for 2 weeks.  So far, this project is under budget.  Our chosen roofing color is no longer available.  A very similar color (Cascade Gray) has been substituted.
Minutes of the August board meeting:  Motion to accept the minutes was made by Neil Senger.  John Creel seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
Correspondence: None
Treasurer’s Report: Balance Sheet and Profit and Loss Statement was distributed to all in the meeting.
Hoodland Fire Department has donated some turnout gear to our department.
The fire department currently has about $800 in our bottle drop account.  Lucky’s Bar and Grill has agreed to give our department all their cans.  Currently we have about 12 bags not counted. 
Chief’s Report:  Our department has been assisting the Dufer Fire Department in putting our all the Dufer wildfires.  This has consumed a lot of time.  The balance of the Chief’s time as been in the office, working on taxes and grants and working on needed phone calls, most specifically to locate a much-needed Auditor and Medical Director,.
EMS:  From January 1st to September 1st our department has been called out 118 or119 times.  This is a record number.  This is about the same number of calls for all of 2022. 
The Chief is still searching for a new Medical Director.  There is a possibility that a current County Medical Director may be able to help us. The Chief is investigating for a Grant to assist in paying this Medical Director’s salary.
Training: Continues twice a month
Communications: Some of our volunteers prefer a small radio for communication.  The department already has these, and more batteries will be purchased.
Safety:  Driving tests are still in process.  Some of our volunteers have been unable to due to personal commitments.
	There will be a mobile fire training trailer scheduled to be in The Dalles. A firefighter One would take t.his course to learn about putting out home fires. The cost of this training is $296. 
Grants, pending, open and in the Q: No changes 
	A new $500 million mitigation grant will be opening up soon for wildfire preparedness.  Chief will be applying for $1 Million or more for this grant for our community.  This grant can be used for a 5 year period.  Our community’s biggest hazard is dead trees.  This grant would be used for cutting down dead trees and removing the wood from these trees.
Bingo:  Is being suspended from the Community Center due to lack of participation. We are looking for another location to host bingo where we can share the proceeds.
Rock Creek Station Lease:  There are 3 minor changes to be made to this proposed lease, then it can be signed.
Taxing District meetings started in July: The next meeting is scheduled for September 21st. A guest speaker may be at this meeting.
Passing the Boot for JR. During the Labor Day weekend festivities, we collected in the Boot $3,090 or more to assist in his upcoming medical expenses.
How the new roof is being funded: The fire department building fund is paying for the roof.  
New Business:
The gym and all other meetings in the Community Center will be closed until the roof is completed, or as advised by the roofer as being safe to be in the building.
John Goleman suggested that we make Trick or Trunk bigger that the previous years. We need to secure more folks ‘trunks and treats’ and start advertising this event now to gain momentum.
Cans can still be dropped off at the fire department, so we get even more money from the Bottle Drop.

Meeting adjourned at 10:47 am

Minutes submitted by Cindy Koch











